
PORT ISAAC CP SCHOOL 
Christmas Activities 
We would like to thank everybody for 
their support during the Christmas 
period. Many people attended our 
Carol Service and were also 
extremely generous when we were 
carol singing. A total of £120.00 
was raised and this has now been 
sent to the Morley Tamblyn. Lodge. 
Thank you all for your generosity 
and your support in this.
Thanks go to all the parents who 
have helped at our Carol Service and 
Christmas Party as well as joining 
us at the Carol Singing and helped 
to make Christmas so enjoyable for 
all the children.
Our thanks go to Mr. and Mrs.Spry 
at The Golden Lion for once again 
providing food and drink for the 
children.
Special thanks go to Graham Woods 
at the Drug Store for his kind 
donation of ice cream at.the 
Christmas Party, this was much 
appreciated and much enjoyed.
We will be out and about again in 
the New Year and look forward to 
seeing you at all events that take 
place either in the School or in the 
village. Ian Bruce.

P.I.P.s
Were you a Mod or a Rocker, into 
Flower Power, Beatles, Stones and 
Merseyside? if so join the P.I.P.s 
at the Green Door on Saturday 11th. 
February at 8 o'clock for our 
"Swinging Sixties" Disco and Supper. 
Dig out your minis girls and see if 
the old man will fit in his flares. 
Only £.3.50 per ticket to include 
Disco and Supper. Tickets available 
from Golden Lion, Harbour Shop, Bay 
Gift shop, and Green Door.
The A.G.M., of the Port Isaac 
Players will be held on Wednesday, 
February 1st. at 8pm. in the Golden 
Lion.

CfceflSufet Corner
Some-, years ago, a very small miracle 
happenecT in' my life. I kept very 
quiet about the 'miracle' side of 
it. Two years later, 1 had to visit 
a consultant physician who after 
scanning my medical records, 
described it also as a miracle. 
Today, there.is no small miracle in 
my life, at 5ft. 10 inches, Guy is a 
large miracle.

Acknowledgements to 
Jan Richardson.

MACMILLAN NURSING SERVICE 
A super lunch was served at the 
Cornish cafe by kind permission of 
Mr. D. Phelps in aid of the 
MacMillan Nursing Service. The sum 
of £239 was raised. Thank you Dave, 
Lil, Dilys, Shirley, Pat, Irene, 
Sally, Sue, and for all your hard 
work and to everyone who supported 
this very worthwhile cause.

Sarah Gill (on behalf of the 
MacMillan Nursing Service).

ADVANCE NOTICE
Flower Festival, St. Peter's, Port 
Isaac, Thursday 10th. August until 
Sunday 13th.

MR. WESTLAKE BROWN 
Older residents of the village heard 
with much regret of the death, after 
a short illness at Treliske Hospi­
tal, of Mr. Westlake Brown, aged 87 
years, of the 'White Cottage' Rose 
Hill. Mr. Brown worked as a butcher 
for the Worden family and later with 
the Cheshires until his retirement. 
He had been a Churchwarden and 
Sidesman at St. Peter's Church for 
many years. His late sister Alice, 
and his brother Ronald, had also 
been closely connected with the 
Church.
A Requiem Mass on Thursday 1st. 
December, was held at St. Peter's 
Church on the day of the funeral at 
Perroount Crematorium, conducted by 
Revd. E. B. C. Dunford. We express 
our sympathy to Westlake's closest 
friends.

MR. ROBERT GEORGE BROOKS 
We express our sympathy to Mr. and 
Mrs. S. Slatter on hearing of the 
death of her brother, in London.
The interment of the ashes was held 
at St. Endellion Parish Church on 
6th. January and the short service 
was conducted by the Rector, Revd. 
Hugh Fryer.

MR. C. WALLEY
Many readers will have been saddened 
to hear of the death, at Christmas, 
of Mr. Charles Walley, father of 
Mrs. J. Warrillow, Longcross Hotel, 
Trelights. We send our sympathy to 
all the family and friends.

MR. GARNET JACK HOSKIN 
It is with regret that we have heard 
of the sudden death at his home, 
Tregarthen, Trewetha Lane, of Mr. 
Garnet Jack Hoskin. We express our 
sympathy to Margaret and the family. 
We hope to print a full obituary 
next month.

Issued eleven times a year for the 
civil parish of St. Endellion, North 
Cornwall. Available at lOp. per copy 
from The Harbour Shop and The Bay 
Gift Shop, Port Isaac, and The Post 
Office Stores, Trelights, or by mail 
for a yearly subscription of £3.30. 
Published by Robin Penna (who does 
not necessarily hold the same views 
as those expressed by contributors). 
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The lady who was going to do the 
typing for us this month was sadly, 
and unavoidably, unable to do so. 
Special thanks therefore to the two 
volunteers who leapt in at the last 
moment to help with this month's 
veritable 'mountain' of typing.

VILLAGE HALL
The committee are pleased to 
announce that, at last, the Village 
Hall up-dating is very near com­
pletion and the Hall is, in fact, 
already in use each Tuesday after­
noon for the cake decoration 
classes. Unfortunately 'Manpower 
Services' ceased before the work was 
complete, leaving such tasks as the 
plumbing, some electrical wiring, 
hanging of doors and covering of 
part of the floor unfinished. With 
the help of others, members of the 
committee have now nearly completed 
the outstanding work, and in this 
connection we would like to express 
our thanks to Kenny Richards for his 
great help in removing rubble etc., 
from the front of the Hall. It is 
now hoped to have the Hall fully 
operational in the very near future. 
Bess Coates. Hon. Secretary.

Cornwall 
Computers
Computers for business.
Efficient, friendly service. 
Supplies and maintenance. 
On-the-spot help and advice.
Nick Henderson, Cornwall Computers, 
Tresarrett, Bodmin. PL30 4QQ 
Telephone Bodmin 850532



PARISH COUNCIL

A. report1 compiled from notes taken 
by a member of the public during the 
meetings held at the Church Rooms, 
Port Isaac, Monday 12th. December 
and Monday 9th. January.

December Meeting (abridged):

Mr Stokes said since several con­
tractors are involved it is impos­
sible to tell which ones-gave rise 
the Cliff Footpath complaints.

N.C.D.C.don't want the car park used 
for crab pots as they will be 
resurfacing it during the winter.

Cllr. Symons said N.C.D.C. would 
clean Port Gaverne toilets for about 
£150, they might also be able to 
open them in the mornings.

Finance
Reimbursements from County Highways 
for footpath work, have improved 
finances. Estimated expenditure 
(cliff footpath wall, playing field 
gateposts, Port Gaverne toilets, and 
St. Endeliion churchyard) mean a 
4.5p parish rate will be requested 
(lp brings income of £1302),

School Governors Report 
Mrs. Cann, new Chairman of the Board 
of Governors explained the system by 
which governors are elected: one is 
appointed by the Parish Council, two 
are elected by parent ballot, two 
are co-opted by the previous gover­
nors, two are appointed by County 
Council from a list of* recommenda­
tions, two teachers (including head­
master) . They need not have children 
at school and presently are expected 
to serve a term of four years.

Notice Boards
The glass has been re-fitted at the 
car park. Some of the other boards 
need new pin-boards. Mr. Stokes 
offered to look at the boards and 
advise on a more suitable material.

Descriptive Sign at B.3314 
A request from Port Isaac and 
District Tourism Association for 
'Historic Fishing Village' to be

added to the 'Port Isaac’ signs was 
felt to be a good idea. Mr. Phelps 
said it would be better to have just 
one sign, including this wording, 
instead of the present jumble.

Fouling by Dogs
Mr. Stokes reported complaints and 
had been shown 17 messes In Middle 
Street. Dogs are not supposed to 
roam the streets so the police 
should be told. Dog owners show no 
sympathy. Notices are to be put up. 
Councillors feel that owners should 
collect the messes in plastic bags 
and take them home. Cilr. Symons 
will ask if N.C.D.C. has wardens.

Preservation of Did Telephone Boxes 
English Heritage is to submit, to 
the D of E, 1000 applications for 
listing 'K6 Kiosks', from 4000 
received so far. They have been 
contacted and all other interested 
parties, e.g. P.I.D.T.A., should 
support the idea. Mr. Norris said 
perhaps the Council should recon­
sider the 'Phonewatch' scheme.

Mrs. Cann congratulated Mr. Stokes 
and his team on the Christmas lights 
in the village this year.

Clerk1s Correspondence

Cllr. Symons said County Highways is 
to look at the general situation.'

No further action is proposed at the
B. 3314 Trelights road junction.

Mr. Phelps said the pothole between 
the .garages is a ’bottomless pit' 
and could be a fault in the ground.

It is proposed to divert footpath 
no. 7 along the side of the B.3267 
to skirt the building development 
'Bodannon Bungalow'.

Difficulties were reported from an 
allegation by the landowner that 
there is no footpath (no. 3) at 
Brooklands Farm, Port Gaverne.

Mrs. Cann investigated'the Public 
Information Act ruling, following a 
complaint that Mr. Phelps spoke 
independently at a Trelights site 
meeting where he was a representa­

tive of the Parish Council. Any 
member of the public may attend a 
site meeting and have their say so 
Mr. Phelps was also entitled to 
speak as an individual.

Planning Applications

K.C.Richards - Bodannon Bungalow - 
extension. The plans did not 
indicate the existing building and 
cla-rification is to be sought.

E.Donnithorne - outline plans - 
split-level bungalow and private 
garage, in Port Isaac valley just 
behind the village. A 'Section 52' 
agreement would prevent further 
development for a number of years. 
Also possible tree-planting, and 
use of some of the land for e.g. car 
parking. The Council decided to in­
spect the site before commenting

Public Discussion

Mrs. Haygreen from Trelights, 
referring to an item in Trio, said 
people burning rubbish on open land 
had the landowner's permission.

The problem with dog-fouling was 
'disgusting'. St. Endellion Lane was 
a mass of flies in warm weather.

Margaret Couch said the Springside 
light, promised for last September, 
had still not been installed. She 
would raise the matter each month 
until It was done. Cllr. Symons said 
N.C.D.C. had the work in hand.

Continued on next page . . .

ANYONE FOR BRIDGE?
Would you like to play bridge, 
somewhere in the immediate area?
How about a friendly game once a 
week. If interested ring Bodmin 
880554, when a meeting can be 
arranged to form a group. Beginners 
welcome.

ESTATE AGENTS BUSINESS TRANSFERS

(  \ NEW ROAD FORE STREET

{ ) PORT ISAAC BOSCASTLE
CORNWALL CORNWALL
PL293SB PL 350AX

TEL (0208) 880125 TEL (08405) 585

PORT GAVERNE HOTEL 
AND RESTAURANT

SIMPLY -
JUST BETTER DINING

Telephone Bodmin 880244



Continued from previous page.

January Meeting,1

Mr. Stokes, after reporting on the 
condition of the notice boards, is 
to look at those at the car park and 
at the Liberal Club.

Mr. Dawe asked why the new devel­
opment at Trelights had no proper 
roads or pavements.

F inance
A balance of £593.63 less expen­
diture of £166.29 leaves a total, 
including funds on deposit, of 
£870.99. in the Council's account.

Telephone Boxes
Mr. Bolton said the new boxes look 
all right and in any case are pref­
erable to plastic window frames in 
the Conservation Area. The matter of 
inspecting the boxes (Phonewatch) 
will have to wait six months before 
it can be discussed again.

Age Concern Truro - Mobile Centres 
A scheme to provide a mobile centre 
at sites throughout the County, with 
a mini bus to bring elderly people 
to it, was not thought necessary for 
our village. The Community Bus 
scheme had attracted little support. 
Nevertheless Age Concern to be asked 
for details and to be sent a list of 
the facilities that we do have.

Clerk's Correspondence:

A letter from a resident, in Silver- 
shell Road objecting to the proposed 
house on the side of the valley as a 
visual detriment to Port Isaac - 
'the gem of North Cornwall's coast', 
brought cries of 'hear, hear' from 
several members of the Council.

County Highways cannot authorise the 
descriptive sign at 'Pert Isaac 
Turn* but will tidy up the present 
jumble of signs. The problem with 
the 'cobbles' at the Platt will also 
be dealt with. Mrs. Richards said

AIR AMBULANCE
May we thank all those involved with 
fund-raising for the Cornwall Air 
Ambulance, for their wonderful 
efforts in 1988, the most recent 
being the Port Isaac Christmas 
bazaar which resulted in £283. Great 
work has now also been done by The 
Port Isaac Singers, the staff of the 
Cornish cafe, a Sponsored Slim, The 
Cornish Arms Pendoggett., St. Mabyn 
Holiday Park, Father Christmas at 
the Harbour Shop, and many others

again that the black paint oblit­
erating the old yellow lines is very 
slippery. Mrs. Cann replied that the 
only solution would be to resurface 
all the roads, which is needed.

No further work is scheduled for the 
Trelights turning at Plain Street. 
Mr. Dawe expressed disappointment 
that no advantage had been taken of 
his offer of land to improve 
visibility. The earliest date any 
requests for further work would be 
Spring 1990.

Photographs of Myrtle Grove Cottage, 
'before' and 'after' if possible, 
are to obtained in connection with 
the award scheme.

A letter from Mr, Hoskin aroused 
considerable discussion concerning 
the deterioration of the cliff path 
due to use by builders' lorries. It 
seems that the road can be used by 
anybody, but Mr. Hill at County 
Hall is to be asked the actual legal 
position in view of the fact that 
Mrs. Doney, Footpath Officer, has 
received several complaints concern­
ing the public footpath that runs 
along there. Mr. Stokes said that 
people are entitled to at least a 
footpath width strip of tarmac. 
Queries were also raised about the 
size of the dwellings being erected 
as the Council had not seen any 
plans since outline stage when 
bungalows were requested. The Clerk 
was asked to enquire about this.

Public Discussion 
Miss Couch said 'We are still 
waiting in the gloom. When is there 
any likelihood of our getting the 
light at 'Springside'? She was asked 
to get in touch with Cllr. Symons 
(who was not present).

Next Meeting
The next monthly meeting of the 
Parish Council will be held on 
Monday 13th. February at 7.30pm. in 
the Church Rooms, Port Isaac.

including a large number of tin- 
holders whose efforts are always 
appreciated.
Ideas and efforts for 1989 will be 
extremely welcome and we shall both 
be only too pleased to help in any 
way possible, particularly with 
items for display and sale, badges, 
fun stickers, advertising posters, 
etc. Your enthusiasm and hard work 
ensure the success of the Air Ambu­
lance for 1989. Very many thanks.

Phil and Betty Milton (8803.1.8)

CHRIS GIBSON
BUTCHERS 

opposite Port Isaac Launderette

TEL. 8800604

HEAT • FROZEN FOOD 
DAIRY PRODUCE

OPENING TINES

Monday; 8.00 - 1.00
Tues, Wed, Thurs, Fri:

8.00 - 5.00
Saturday: 8.00 - 5.00

R. A. HANCOCK
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR

AGRICULTURAL DOMESTIC WORK 
UNDERTAKEN SL SALES & SERVICE
SLIM LINE T  RADIATORS
DIMPLEX & J  CREDA
COMPLETE f SHOWER INSTALLATIONS

Robin A. Hancock, Hartland Road. 
Telephone Bodmin 880328

SCHOOL AUCTION
Saturday 25th. February at the 
Wheelhouse Restaurant. Viewing 
10am., Auction to start at 11am. -

PORT ISAAC SINGERS 
The Singers' recording is to be 
broadcast on Saturday 25th. 
February, at 12.30pm. and repeated 
on Sunday 26th. February at 3.00pm. 

Joan Orchard (Secretary).

A MAGNIFICENT RESULT 
LOSS.......Seventeen Pounds
GAIN Sixty Seven Pounds 85p.
Congratulations to Mrs.Mary Rayment 
of Trelights for taking part in the 
Air Ambulance Sponsor Slimming. By 
her own successful effort raised a 
grand sum of £67.85. If you are into 
slimming by whatever means, you too, 
could raise funds for this, our 
personal charity. For details con­
tact Joan A'Court on Bodmin 880554

AIR AMBULANCE
Sally Scarecrow was won by Mrs. 
Debbie Pattenden. £29 was made for 
the Air Ambulance and the money was 
given to Henry Symons. Thanks to 
friends and neighbours for buying 
tickets. Kate Saveli picked the 
winning ticket at the Church Hall 
on Saturday 10th December.

Many thanks, Pearl.



MENTALLY HANDICAPPED 
The Bingo on 29th. November realised 
the magnificent sum of £310 for the 
mentally handicapped, our very 
grateful thanks to Carol Richards 
and her team for all their hard 
work, to everyone who donated 
prizes, and all of you who turned 
out to fill the Church Rooms to 
capacity, also to Bill Dawe for his 
very generous donation of £60, part 
of the proceeds of his Harvest 
Festival held at Longcross. £370 was 
sent to the training centre at 
Liskeard, which is attended by John 
Grills and Cath.
Port Isaac' School also donated to 
the training centre money collected 
at the nativity productions and the 
carol singing around the village 
this Christmas. Well done and thank 
you very much children, Mr. Bruce, 
and all the staff, for a marvellous 
£120. Janet Chadband.

PLAYGROUP
Playgroup mothers and children would 
like to thank Mike and Lesley at 
"The Old School" for a memorable 
Christmas Party on December 5th. fete 
all enjoyed it, young and old!

Jack & Muriel welcome you to the

(iolbett Hion inn
Balcony overlooking the harbour 

Drinks Patio - ideal for families 

Real Aie • Bar Snacks 

Crab sandwiches our speciality

NEWSAGENTS
&. OFF LICENCE 

PORT ISAAC

Delivery of 
Newspapers and 
Magazines

*Roddas Cream 
# Suttoris Seeds 

* Crueky'TreeProducts 
*VtdeoHire

TEL. BOBVIIN 880469
OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 7.30 m-8pm. 

(dosed t-^pm during wittier month*)

AGENT FOR
HENRY LIN G  Sc C O 'S 

GREETING CARDS

MUSICAL WALKS
'Cornish Walks', based near Truro, 
is a new, small enterprise offering 
'Musical Walks' packages for 1989, 
two of which will be in association 
with the St. Endeliion Music Fest­
ivals. They arrange and book bed and 
breakfast accommodation in Port 
Isaac, organise the walks and any 
transport needed for them, and 
obtain concert tickets if wished. 
There are five guided walks and one 
will be a tour of Port Isaac. If you 
would like to do any of the walks or 
your guests or friends would, also 
for details of these and other 
walking holidays, please contact: 
Cornish Walks, Landfall, Penpol, 
Devoran, Truro, Cornwall. TR3 6NW. 
Telephone 0872 862581.

PLAYGROUP & BROWNIES 
On behalf of Port Isaac Playgroup 
and 1st. Port Isaac Brownies I would 
like to express our sincere thanks 
to Lesley and Mike of the Old 
School, for the wonderful hospi­
tality they gave to both organisa­
tions for their Christmas parties. 
The children certainly enjoyed their 
parties, and the generosity shown 
was deeply appreciated by the Mums 
and the Guiders. Thank you very 
much, Cindy Powell.

THANKS
Sincere thanks to all relatives and 
friends who visited sent gifts 
flowers and cards during my recent 
stay at the Duchy Hospital, Truro. 
Special thanks to Dr.Lunny. I am now 
home and progressing well.

Eileen Jordan.

CANCER RESEARCH CAMPAIGN 
The local Cancer Research Committee 
would like to thank everyone for 
their donations collected during the 
carol singing with the St. Breward 
Band before Christmas. A grand total 
of £125 was raised for this worthy 
cause. Many thanks.

MOUNT EDGCUMBE HOSPICE 
It is a sad fact that each year more 
people of the village have occasion 
to become patients or visitors to 
Mount Edgcumbe Hospice. However, it 
is the experience of all that they 
are deeply impressed by the 
tranquil, happy atmosphere and the 
quality of the care given.
To help provide this unique facility 
in Cornwall we are holding our 
Annual Hospice Day on Saturday,
March 4th. in the Church Rooms. Any 
gifts or items for sale will be 
gratefully received by either of 
us, or we can collect. Helpers for 
the day will be welcomed and we will 
have our usual meeting to organise 
stalls etc. If you can help in any 
way please contact: Sally Pavitt 
880683 or Sheila Jarvis 880726

CHRISTMAS "CAROLAIRE"
The Carolaire held in the Methodist 
Chapel in December was an 
outstanding success, and many 
requests have been received that it 
will become an annual event. St. 
Breward Silver Band under the 
conductorship of Mr. W. A. Hunt 
accompanied the singing of well 
loved Carols, and gave a programme 
of much appreciated Christmas music. 
Mrs. J. Townsend, conductor of the

PROUT BROS.
TRELAWNEY GARAGE 
TEL. BODMIN 880208

ALL CAR & VEHICLE REPAIRS
TAXIS • COACH TRIPS

CALOR & GLOGAS AGENTS 
FREE DELIVERIES

D E N N IS  K N IG H T
FISH MERCHANT 

FISH CELLARS, PORT ISAAC
WINTER HOURS

Fresh Fish Daily 4pm. - 6pm. Saturday 9.30am. - 5pm. 

Tel: (0208) 880498 - 24-hour Answerphone

Port Isaac Singers, also arranged a 
selection of suitable items which 
was well received by the very large 
number of people present. An appeal 
was made on behalf of the Armenian 
Earthquake Disaster Appeal Fund. And 
as a result the sum of £138.10 was 
received. A further donation of 
£5.00 was given later. Our grateful 
thanks to all who in any way helped 
to make this such a wonderful 
evening. Wesley Biake.



PORT ISAAC CRICKET CLUB
We are having 'Grand Jolly Up1 at
the Green Door Club tonight,
Saturday 28th. January from 8.00pm. 
till late. Live music by 'Mic 
McCready & Larry Law'. Tickets £2.00 
including Buffet, available at The 
Green Door or The Bay Newsagents. 
Will anyone interested in joining 
the Cricket Club please contact Neil 
James at the Wheelhouse.-

PORT ISAAC ILLUMINATIONS 
Once more the lights were a great 
success with visitors and villagers 
alike. The "switching on" was a 
good night, and next year we hope to 
combine it with the St. Breward 
Band, and Carols. A heartfelt "thank 
you" to all the lads, too numerous 
to mention, who helped erect and 
dismantle the lights.
The bulk of the money was raised in 
the Golden Lion Sunday raffles. 
Thanks Muriel and Jack and girls, 
and a special thanks to Mike Warner 
of the "Old School" for a generous 
donation. Not least of all, our 
gratitude to the people who supplied 
free electricity, including: Graham 
and Maureen Woods, Drug Store - 
Frank Gadman Victoria House - Neil 
and Sue James, The Wheelhouse - 
Jack and Muriel Spry, The Golden 
Lion - Mr. and Mrs. Russell, Post 
Office - Neville and Enid Andrews, 
Mace Shop - Henry and Rita 
Stickland - Harbour Shop (plus free 
storage) - Jane McCulloch,
Roscarrock Hill - Sir Peter Crisp, 
The Mariners - and our, humble 
selves, Eric and Audrey.
Finally, to the morons who regularly

stole bulbs from the tree, (five 
nightly) and low slung festoons, 
which cost us at least £70, we would 
like to say that if we catch you, we 
will prosecute, and if you are too 
young, we will ask your parents to 
pay, and publish the names.
Next year, we hope to extend the 
lights even further around the 
village and up Fore Street, the fund 
is open to donations all the year, 
at any of the shops or Pub.
Thanking everybody, Eric Stokes.

EDWINA CURRIED EGGS

Eggs not all they're cracked up 
to be?

Or so Edwina cried.
But I shall eat them endlessly, 
Poached, boiled, and fried.

Scrambled eggs are eggcellent,
If not too lightly cooked, 
Apparently, if underdone,
Can get you smartly on the run!

In a souffle or a pud,
Eggs really are eggstremely good, 
Chances of falling fowl of these,
Are eggceedingly slight you see.

So please don't be a chicken,
And eat an egg each day,
Remember the protein packed in them 
Keeps the Doctor miles away.

Edwina has become a yolk! 
Eggspecially to us Cornish folk.
She must eggsamine her facts 
I think,

Or may well find she's become 
eggstinct.

Written eggslusively for Trio 
readers by Robert Andrews.

MORLEY TAMBLYN TRAINING CENTRE 
At the bingo on November 29th in aid 
of the Morley Tamblyn Training 
Centre the magnificent sum of £370 
was raised. This included a £60 
donation from the Longcross Harvest 
Festival auction and was presented 
by Mr. W. Dawe. The hall was filled 
to capacity and everyone enjoyed the 
mince pies and sausage rolls served 
during the interval. Thanks to Janet 
Chadband for the super prizes and to 
everyone who helped and supported 
the event. The star prize of a wine 
rack filled with ten bottles of wine 
was won by Victoria Hall.

RUBY WEDDINGS
Congratulations and Best Wishes to 
Freddie & Midge Ross who celebrated 
their 40 years of marriage with a 
Supper and Dance at The Green Door 
Club on 7th. January, and, 
Congratulations and Best Wishes to 
Bill & Bess Coates who celebrated 
their 40 years of marriage with a 
Party at their home in Silvershell 
Road on Sat. 21st January.

What wonderful support this month - 
we were swamped, and had to dip into 
the coffers to print a couple of 
extra pages! It would be a help if 
articles could be kept to a maximum 
of 100 words, though, as there is 
only a certain amount of space and 
we never like to leave anything out.

We only had one reply about a light 
in Doctor's Meadow - an offer of a 
traditional style lamp post, so it 
wouldn't seem as if any other 'Port 
Isaackers want the path to be lit.





GARDEN SOCIETY
The first half of this session's 
meetings of Port Isaac and District 
Garden Society has been most 
interesting and helpful, and the 
great increase in attendances is 
very encouraging. Membership also 
has increased beyond what we hoped 
it would be. Our next meeting has 
been arranged for Wednesday 8th. 
February at 7.30pm. when, by kind 
permission of Mr. 0. Phelps we meet 
in the Cornish Cafe. One of the 
outstanding experts on the culture 
of 'Cyclamens' in this country is 
Mr. T. D. Wiltshire who has agreed 
to come and give us a fully illus­
trated talk on this fascinating 
subject. As usual there will be an 
'open question' period, a raffle, 
and refreshments will be served. 
Everyone is most welcome.

Wesley Blake, Chairman.

THE SPASTICS SOCIETY 
To-day, Mrs.Hicks presented Gladys 
Holman House with a cheque for 
£1,000 which we will be placing into 
an 'Improvement Fund' from which we 
pay for future Improvements and 
Developments at the Centre.
I would be most grateful if you 
would express our most sincere 
thanks to all the friends and 
associates who have been concerned 
with raising this superb sum of 
money. Yours sincerely

J. Q. Cellar.

CONSERVATIVES
The Annual Christmas Dinner was held 
at the Cornish cafe on 3rd. Decem­
ber. Crackers and Party Poppers 
added to the festive atmosphere 
created by the Christmas decora­
tions. The Chairman, Mr. John 
Cunningham, welcomed the guests, 
particularly Mr. Robert Ashman, the 
new agent for the Constituency.
Very many thanks to David and his 
wonderful, staff for an excellent 
dinner, and their friendly service. 
The Branch Annual General Meeting 
will be held on Thursday, 16th. 
February, 8.00pm. at the Old School 
Hotel. All are welcome. Guest 
speaker Mr. F. Hocking, prospective 
County Council candidate.

Sheila Jarvis, Hon. Secretary.

YOUTH CLUB
Friday 3rd. 1989 February sees the 
re-opening of 'Port Isaac Youth 
Club'. The Wesley Room, Roscarrock 
Hill, will be the place and 7.30 - 
9.30pm. will be the time. Subscrip­
tions will be 30p. Anyone interested 
in helping with the Club on a rota 
basis, please contact Jill O'Connor 
on 880563. See you all on the 3rd. 
February.

BINGO FOR 1989:
Tuesday January 31st: Port Isaac 
Football Club. Tuesday February 
21st: St.Peter's Church. Tuesday 
March 28th: Port Isaac Cricket Club. 
Tuesday April 25th: Sir James Smith 
School: Tuesday September 26th:
Lion's Bingo. Tuesday October 30th: 
Brownies Bingo. Tuesday November 
14th: Port Isaac School. Tuesday 
November 28th: Golden Circle.

Would all organizations be sure to 
bring ail their prizes to me at 
least one week before their bingo 
otherwise I will be forced to cancel 
it. Please remember to physically 
collect things as promises don't 
make prizes. It will not be possible 
for myself or my helpers to consider 
any more Bingo for this year.
Thank you in anticipation

Carol Richards.

Advertisement______________________

Barbara and Keith Willmott realised 
five years ago that Port Isaac would 
benefit from having its ovsin Estate 
Agency. Since then Penreal has grown 
over the years and offers Port Isaac 
an active personal property market 
and house letting agency.
The advantage of being able to use 
the Woolwich Building Society 
(formerly Gateway) 5| days a week has 
proven a great asset to the local 
community. Other facilities available 
and well used are Typing Service, 
Photocopying (also in colour) and 
since the postal strike - our latest 
addition the FAX machine. This gives 
excellent urgent correspondence 
delivery not only locally but all 
over the world.
Penreai has now linked with Provident 
Life Association (Lautro Member) and 
Barbara and Keith are qualified to 
offer advice on mortgages and can 
give you an instant quotation on the 
type of mortgage you require whether 
you purchase from Penreal or 
elsewhere.
In May last year Penreal said goodbye 
to Lyn who was well known in the 
village and is now happily married 
to a farmer in Penzance. Christine 
Ubly has now taken over and-has added 
her youth and charm to Penreal. She 
is available to help with all aspects 
of the business.

GOLDEN CIRCLE
Our thanks to all the folks in the 
village who gave prizes and turned 
up to support the Bingo Evening in 
November. Many thanks to Dave for 
'calling'. The splendid sum of £208 
raised financed the Annual Christmas 
outing! After shopping in Newquay 
the party had a splendid lunch, with 
all the traditional fare, at the 
Kilbirnie Hotel.
Members heard with regret of the 
death of Mr. Charlie Walley, who, 
although had not been a member for 
very long, had made himself very 
much a part of Golden Circle.
Sheila Jarvis (Hon.Sec.)

FRESH FRQIT B 
V E G E T A B L E S

DELIVERED TO Y O U R  DOOR

DAVID PHILP

880304 
24-HR ANSWERPHONE

UNIT II

Secondhand F u rn itu r e  C entre

All types of furniture and 
electrical appliances bought/sold.
House clearances. Light removals.
4a Trenant Industrial Estate, 

Wadebridge, Cornwall.
Phone Wadebridge 3888 
Evening Bodmin 880130

Open Mons - Sats 10am - 5pm 
Weds: 10am - 1pm 

Free delivery daily to Port Isaac

CENTRAL CARACE
PORT ISAAC • CORNWALL BODMIN 880334

.  ,  <24 HOUR BREAKDOWN SERVICE)
AA

CAR. VAN, & MOTORCYCLE REPAIRS, 
SERVICING, TUNING, AND SALES

OILS-PETROL-DIESEL-SPARES 
JET CAR WASH

IN-CAR COMMUNICATION SPECIALISTS



ST.ENDELLION CHURCH NEWS 

Ringers Dinner
In a novel way to raise funds for 
the Guild of Ringers bell 
restoration appeal, each tower in 
the diocese was given a £1 coin to 
try to multiply. At St. Endellion., 
a dinner and raffle held at the home 
of Mr. and Mrs. Roger Richards at 
Trewetha, succeeded in raising the 
splendid sum of £100 which was sent 
to the fund.

Combined Service 
Stormy weather and several 
parishioners on holiday meant 
that the December combined parish 
Eucharist at St. Endellion was 
poorly attended. The Rector was 
celebrant and the organist was Mrs. 
Janet Townsend. Lessons were read 
by Mrs. C. Greenwood and Major 
P. Barnett.

Carol Service
The combined parish Carol Service 
was held in the St. Kew Parish 
Church in December and was very well 
attended by nearly 100 people. 
Lessons were read by members of the 
three churches and the combined 
choir led the singing of Taize music 
and carols. The Rector conducted the 
service and the organist was Mrs. 
Janet Townsend.
At St.Endellion Church on New Year's 
Day a party of singers from the 
Music Festival led the singing at 
the sung Eucharist and provided Sung 
Evensong with carols around the crib 
in the afternoon. The morning 
Eucharist was celebrated by the 
Revd. Preb. Edwin Stark, assisted by 
the Rector. There were 68 
communicants.
At the afternoon service lessons 
were read by members of the Festival 
and the congregation was invited to 
Trelights Farmhouse for tea and 
carols. The Revd. Preb. Rose and his 
party were thanked by the Rector for 
organising this very pleasant annual 
event.

Christmas Services 
Nearly 100 people attended Midnight 
Mass at St.Endellion Church on 
Christmas Eve. Celebrant was the 
Rev. Alasdair Macheracher who' also 
blessed the crib which had been made 
by Mr. Russell Pollinger. Mr. Sidney 
Ftex assisted with the chalice and 
the organist was Mrs. Helen Bennett. 
On Christmas morning the sung 
Eucharist was very well attended.
The Rector was celebrant assisted by

the Rev. Preb. Edwin StarK and by 
the Rev. Alasdair Macheracher. 
Organist was Mr. Reg. King.

Healing Eucharists 
In December a Eucharist for Healing 
with the laying on of hands was held 
for the first time in St. Kew Parish 
at "Tipton", home of Admiral and 
Mrs. Alex Weir. The Rector was 
celebrant.
In January, St. Endellion Rectory 
was the venue for a healing 
Eucharist at which there were 
twenty communicants from St. Kew,
St. Peter's, Port Isaac and St. 
Endellion.

Servers
Servers from St. Endellion Church 
attended a Server's Guild meeting 
and service at Little Petherick 
Parish Church in December.

Christmas Whist Drive
An enjoyable whist drive was held in
the Church Hall in December. Mr. C.
A'Court was M.C.

Feast of the Epiphany 
This was celebrated at St. Endellion 
Church, Friday, 6th. January, at an 
evening Eucharist with 14 communi­
cants. The Rector was celebrant.

Julian Meeting
The Julian group which meets monthly 
for contemplative prayer held its 
January meeting in St. Endellion 
Rectory.

January Whist
Winners at a whist drive held in St. 
Endellion Church Hall in January 
were as follows: Mesdames 
J. A'Court, P. Hall, M. Dale and 
L. Hall., Messrs. P. Hall, Harper,
G. Hill and F. Milton.
Raffle- Mrs. D. Fryer, Miss 
V. Baker, Mr. S. Hall, Mrs. D. Hill. 
M.C., was Mrs. C. A'Court.

Combined Parish Eucharist 
In contrast to the December service, 
the combined Parish Eucharist held 
at St. Kew Church was very well 
attended. The Rector was celebrant, 
assisted by the Rev. Evelyn Dunford 
and Mr. Sidney Rex. The gospel was 
read by Admiral Alex Weir and lesson 
readers were Col. Brown and Mrs. 
Rosemary Castle. The united Choir 
led the singing accompanied by Mrs. 
Helen Bennett on the organ and 
Rowena Barrett, flute. Coffee was 
served in the Church after the 
service by members of St. Kew 
congregation. Judith Pollinger.

ST.PETER'S CHURCH

Christmas Services 
The Church was beautifully decorated 
with a Christmas tree and much 
greenery and looked very festive. On 
Christmas Eve Father Hugh Fryer held 
a service for the blessing of the 
crib. Many parents and children came 
and some of the children assisted by 
placing the figures and animals in 
the stable.
Later on the Church was full for 
Midnight Mass which was celebrated 
by the Rev.Evelyn Dunford.
The Christmas morning Eucharist was 
also very well attended. The 
Rev.Evelyn Dunford was celebrant.

Healing Eucharist 
On. January 18th. a Healing 
Eucharist was held in Port Isaac in 
the home of Mr..and Mrs. Harold 
Brown. Twenty people attended, the 
Rev. Hugh Fryer was celebrant.

Bingo
Bingo will be held in the Church 
Rooms on February 21st. in aid of 
Church funds. Ooors open at 7 p.m.,

Flower Festival
There will be a flower festival in 
St. Peters in the summer so watch 
out for dates and information.

Jo Phillips.

INFORMATION 'SHEET 
The Blackthorn Press 'Pink Sheet' 
with Information and Street Map is 
currently being revised for 1989. 
,A11 businesses, who would like to 
be included should contact us.

rJUccnJicd.
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OPEN FOR LUNCHES 
COFFEES 

& 
EVENING MEALS

S.R.Hewett
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS

AGRICULTURAL, DOMESTIC, AND 
INDUSTRIAL WORK UNDERTAKEN 
SLIMLINE NIGHT STORAGE 

HEATERS INSTALLED 
N.I.C.E.I.C. APPROVED CONTRACTORS

S.R.HEWETT, WINDRUSH, NEW ROAD, 
PORT ISAAC. PL29 3SD 
TELEPHONE 880319
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PORT ISAAC 

£3 AND DISTRICT 
TOURISM 
ASSOCIATION

Descriptive Sign
At the last meeting further efforts 
were made in the year-long saga to 
achieve a descriptive sign at Port 
Isaac Turn, and the Parish Council 
has been asked for help. 
Accommodation Guide 
The new Accommodation Guide has 
been produced and all members have 
received a copy. It is being sent 
out to all enquirers and copies will 
to be supplied to Wadebridge and 
Camelford Information Centres. After 
the A.G.M., another edition will be 
prepared to allow for the inclusion 
of new members - it is now purely 
for the benefit of members. 
Subscriptions 1989/90 
The level of subscription for next 
year is under discussion and will be 
approved by the A.G.M. It will be 
strictly related to the financial 
needs of the Association.
Hon. Secretary
The Association is looking for 
another Hon. Secretary as the 
present one, Robin Penna, while he 
is happy to do the work, finds it 
difficult to run a small business 
-and act as the unofficial 'informa­
tion centre' for the village at the 
same time because the address of his 
shop appears on notice boards! 
Self-catering
Attempts are being made to get 
information for inclusion in the 
Accommodation Guide on how people 
can book their holidays in some of 
the cottages and other self-catering 
places. We are again asking for all 
people with accommodation (prefera­
bly that has been inspected by one 
or more of the Tourist Boards, a 
representative of a reputable Tour- 
■ist Guide, or the Motoring Associa­
tions) to get in touch with us. 
Annual General Meeting 
As Easter is at the end of March 
this year, it has been decided to 
hold the A.G.M. at St. Peter's 
Church Hall on Wednesday 19th. April 
at 7.30. More details later.
Next Committee Meeting 
The next Executive Committee meet­
ing, .at which all paid-up members 
are entitled to attend, will be at 
the Old School Hotel, Tuesday 7th. 
February at 7.30pm. The Agenda will 
be;posted on the two main notice 
boards. R. Penna, Hon. Sec.

CLASSIFIED ADVERTISEMENTS
5p a word (min. 20p) Paid in advance 

Trevor Bassett 
BRIDGE INSURANCE & FINANCE 

A new service, incorporated within 
Castle Properties, New Road,

Port Isaac. Providing: Domestic & 
Commercial Mortgages, Business 

Re-Finance, Council House Purchase, 
Investments, Fire - Motor - Life - 
Accident Insurance, ‘Pensions, etc. 
All propositions considered and 
personal service guaranteed. 

Offering Best Independent Advice
_______ - member of FIMBRA._________
HAPPI SIGNS AND DESIGNS 
Contact Kevin A. Hancock, DIP, SIAD, 
Bodmin 880328 or Launceston 2724. 
PLEASE NOTE: The Blackthorn Press 

is open all the year round. 
Monday - Friday 9am. - 5pm.

Lunch break 1 - 2 .
Also Saturdays 10.30am ~ 1pm.
Other times by arrangement._____

WANTED: Hon. Secretary for Port 
Isaac and District Tourism 
Association. To attend meetings, 
take minutes, send out notices of 
meetings, maintain roster of 
members, write letters, and keep 
correspondence file. Apply to 
present Hon. Secretary, Robin 
Penna, 18 New Road, Port Isaac.
Telephone 880292.__________________
THE OLD DRUG STORE - PORT ISAAC 

REQUIRE 
CAFE & TAKE-AWAY STAFF 
For the coming season 
Good rates of pay 

Ring Bodmin 880216 for details 
CASTLE ROCK HOTEL 

PORT ISAAC 
For the coming season 

we are seeking the following staff: 
Breakfast Waitress/Chambermaid 

Evening Waitress/Waiter 
Evening Wash-up Staff 

Assistant Cook 
The vacancies can be either full 

or part time. If you are interested, 
please telephone 880300 
to arrange an interview.

QUIET DAY FOR LENT 
Saturday 25th. February in the 
Parish Church, St. Endellion:
■A Quiet Day.for Lent' led by the 
Venerable the Archdeacon of Exeter. 
All are welcome - please bring 
picnic lunch. Tea and Coffee will 
be provided. The Quiet Day begins 
at 10am. and ends with Tea at 4pm. 
Cost - £1.50 to defray expenses. If 
you would like to come please ring 
Mrs. Doreen Fryer - Bodmin 880442.

SLIPWAY HOTEL 
Staff wanted 

for Easter and Summer Season 
Cook - Part time 

Housekeeper - Part time 
Waitresses/Waiters 

Part time for Breakfast/Lunch, 
afternoons/evenings 

Please telephone (0208) 880264
Electrolux Electronic 506 twin 
cleaner as recommended by 'Which'.
In immaculate order, complete with 
accessories and instruction book - 
£30 no offers.
Vono Bed Settee, in dark brown cord 
- steel frame, very good condition. 
Pleasant appearance. Ideal for 
holiday accommodation - £35.
Bodmin 880554_____________________

FOR SCREWS AND NAILS 
All sizes 

Any quantity supplied 
Phone 880214

 or call in at Trethoway.______
Bond Knitting Machine £60.00. 
Mothercare 'Flamenco' Cot and safety 
Mattress £65.00. All in excellent
condition. Phone: 880742__________
Moulinex Multichef Food Processor 
with Recipe Book £17.50. Moulinex 
Liquidiser/Grinder £7.50. Swan Deep 
Fat Fryer £10.00. Kitchen Scales 
with Weights £10.00. Mincer (never 
used) £5.00. Four Lidded Cast Iron 
Pans £5.00. Morphy Richards Electric 
Iron £7.50. Plastic Pedal Bin £2.50. 
Plastic Cutlery Tray 50p. Sunbeam 
Filter Coffee Machine £7.50. Enamel 
Colander £1.00. Wicker Laundry 
Basket £5.00.
Phone Bodmin 880391

po r n o
S O LI C IT OR S

THE ROCK • PORT ISAAC
(0208) 880355

MICKS CABS
ST. ENDELLION

9836 642803



THE TRIO FREE DIARY

REGULAR FIXTURES IN PORT ISAAC

BABY/TODDLER CLINIC: First Tuesday 
every month at the Surgery, 1.30-3.30
GOLDEN CIRCLE: Wednesdays, 2.30pm. in 
the Cornish Cafe.
PLAYGROUP: Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, 
10am.-noon, Church Rooms.
WELL WOMAN CLINIC: Mondays, with the 
Practice Nurse, 3-4pm., P.I. Surgery.
WOMEN'S FELLOWSHIP: Second Tuesday of 
month, Wesley Room, Roscarrock Hill, 
2.30pm.
WOMEN'S INSTITUTE:' 2nd. Thursday in 
the month, 2.30pm., Cornish Cafe.

Friday 3rd. February:
7.30pm: Re-opening of Port Isaac 
Youth Club at The Wesley Room, 
Roscarrock Hill (see article). 
Tuesday 7th. February:
Shrove Tuesday.
7.30pm: P.I.D.T.A. Executive 
Committee Meeting, Old School Hotel. 
Paid up members may attend.
Wednesday 8th. February:
7,30pm: Port Isaac and District 
Garden Society meeting in the 
Cornish Cafe. Speaker Mr. T. D. 
Wiltshire. Subject 'Cyclamens'. 
Everyone welcome.
Sunday 12th. February:
10.00am: St. Peter's, Port Isaac, 
Children's Eucharist with Holy 
Baptism.
Monday 13th. February:
School Half term till Friday 17th. 
7.30pm: Parish Council Monthly 
Meeting, Church Rooms.
Tuesday 14th. February:
St. Valentine's Day.
7.30pm: 'Valentine' Whist Drive,
St. Endellion Church Hall.
Thursday 16th. February:
8.00pm: St. Endellion Conservatives' 
Branch Annual General Meeting at the 
Old School Hotel.
Tuesday 21st. February:
7.00pm: Bingo in aid of St. Peter's 
Church at the Church Rooms.

Saturday 25th. February:
Trio No. 76 appears.
-̂Deadline: Thurs. 16th. Feb. 9am.* 
10.00am: School Auction at the 
Wheelhouse Restaurant. Viewing 10am. 
Auction to start at 11am.
10.00am: St. Endellion: A Quiet Day 
for Lent led by the Venerable the 
Archdeacon of Exeter (see article). 
Wednesday 1st. March:
St. David's Day.
Sunday 5th. March:
Mothering Sunday.
St. Peters, Port Isaac:
9.45am: Holy Eucharist.
10.30am: Family Service, to which 
children and parents are welcome. 
Tuesday 7th. March:
4.00pm: School Governors Meeting. 
Wednesday 8th. March:
National No Smoking Day.
2.00pm: School Jumble Sale at 
St. Peter's Church Hall.
Friday 17th. March:
St. Patrick's Day.
Saturday 18th. March:
7.30pm: School Social at the 
Headlands Hotel.
Sunday 19th. March:
Palm Sunday.
Monday 20th. March:
School Closed for one day.
Thursday 23rd. March:
End of School Term.
Friday 24th. March:
Good Friday.
Saturday 25th. March:
St. Endellion Easter Music Festival 
until Saturday 1st. April.
Sunday 26th. March:
Easter Sunday.
British Summer Time begins.
Monday 27th. March:
Easter Monday.
Tuesday 28th. March:
7.00pm: Bingo in aid of Port Isaac 
Cricket Club at the Church Rooms. 
Thursday 6th. April:
School Summer Term begins.
Wednesday 19th. April:
7.30pm: P.I.D.T.A.
Annual General Meeting, at the 
Church Rooms, (see posters).

THE
HARBOUR SHOP

TEL: BODMIN 880297 • 
MAGAZINES * NEWSPAPERS 

CONFECTIONERY * CIGARETTES 
STATIONERY * BOOKS * TOYS 
GREETING CARDS * GIFTS 
■ SELECTION OF PRINTS 

NEWSPAPERS DELIVERED DAILY

S n b r t a ’ s
UNISEX HAIR SALON

TINTAGEL TERRACE, PORT ISAAC

FOR YOUR APPOINTMENT 
TELEPHONE 880789

TUESDAY TO SATURDAY 9 - 5
flate appointments 
by arrangement)

Advertisement__________ ___________
PORT ISAAC DAIRIES 

Kerry and Odette Boyde 
Phone 08405 475 

We are a family run business 
providing doorstep deliveries of 
fresh Unigate milk, dairy and other 
produce such as bread, fruit juice, 
potatoes, etc.
If you would like to take advantage 
of our early morning deliveries 
please contact either of us on the 
round or phone the above number and 
leave the rest to us.
We offer all new permanent customers 
a pint a day for the first week 
absolutely free! plus fdoz eggs, 
ilb. clotted cream, a bottle of 
fresh'orange juice, and a service 
second to none!
Assuring you of our best attention 
at all times.
________ Kerry and Odette. ;____

RE

PENREAL ESTATE AGENCY
11 New Road, Port Isaac.

Tel: Bodmin 880302 
and St. Kew Services,

St. Kew Highway.
Tel: St. Mabyn 657

SIDENTIAL AND BUSINESS PROPERTY 
MORTGAGE MATCH WITH 

PROVIDENT LIFE ASSOCIATION

HOUSES TO LET 
AGENTS FOR 

WOOLWICH BUILDING SOCIETY 
PHOTOCOPYING AND FAX SERVICES 

Proprietors 
Keith and Barbara Willmott
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